

Roby Park Primary School Newsletter

No. 29

Friday 23rd June 2023

This week's news...

Careers Week



This week, we look forward to inviting experts from across a range of professions and industries to come and speak to our children, inspiring them and encouraging them to dream big for their futures. On Friday, children can come to school dressed as what they would like to be when they grow up.

Keep an eye out on our class Twitter pages for daily updates.

Page 2 Newsletter

Attendance and Punctuality

Attendance for week commencing 19.06.23										
Nursery	Reception	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6			
90.6%	91.6%	95.7%	89.2%	90.6%	89.5%	98.7%	88.3%			
Punctuality for week commencing: 19.06.23										
Punctuality fo	or week comme	ncing: 19.06.23	3							
Punctuality fo	Reception	ncing: 19.06.23 Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6			

Wow! Whole school attendance has increased to 96% this week. Holidays will occur warnings and £120 fine per parent per child should unauthorised holidays continue following a warning. There were 733 minutes of missed learning this week due to poor punctuality. Parents/carers need to make sure their children don't fall behind because they are late. Gates open at 8.40am and learning starts at 8.45am. 27 children from 22 families were late this week and some multiple times. 14 unauthorised lates in the space of 10 weeks will result in a fixed penalty notice. Please be on time. If your child has repeatedly been late, expect a home visit from the Local Authority Attendance Team.

. If your child is missing school, they are missing out on learning, enrichment experiences and time with their friends which all will have a negative impact upon their wellbeing.

Cash 4 Kids Visit



On Thursday, we were really fortunate to have the Cash 4 Kids team come and visit Roby Park to thank us for all of our hard work, raising much needed funds for them. They brought Courage the Cat, their mascot, who enjoyed a disco with all of the children. Thank you to the talented DJ Darcey for coming and playing music for us.

Financial Support

We have managed to secure funding for families facing financial struggles. If you are finding it difficult to make ends meet and need financial support, or you are in desperate need of white goods, beds etc you could not afford otherwise, you can apply for help by emailing familysupport@robyparkprimary.co.uk.



Please email specifying what you need. We need to know how many children are in the home and ages. Adults in the home are also needed. Funding is limited and so applications need to be prioritised on need.

No Mobile Phones on Site

Use of mobile phones are not permitted **anywhere** on our premises, for any reason. Please make sure mobiles are put away before entering and leaving our gates otherwise a member of staff will have to ask you to leave the premises.



Newsletter Page 3

Dot Art Competition Runner Up



This week, Mehar, Hallie and Esmae from Y5 headed to the dot-art Schools exhibition and prizegiving event. Esmae created a stunning art piece which earned her the first runner up place out of all the primary schools who entered!

Congratulations Esmae! She has won a lovely goody bag of treats for herself to enjoy.

Her masterpiece will be displayed in the Dot Art exhibition at the Walker Art Gallery until 2nd July so go check it out....

Thank you to Bexy Art for your support, helping the children to create such beautiful art pieces.

Growing Up Week—3rd-7th July

Our annual Growing Up week will take place from Mon 3rd—Fri 7th July. Parents and carers can come in to school to see the materials and resources used for teaching this statutory element of the national curriculum, Relationships & Sex Education.

Parents/carers can come in to school to review resources and ask any questions on Thursday 29th June from 2.30—3.15pm. Curriculum overviews can also be found on class pages on the school website to see what age appropriate content is taught.



Refugee Week



As part of Refugee Week, all pupils at Roby Park created a heart sharing a message to all refugees as a sign they are welcome. The beautiful messages are displayed at the library in Huyton village. Check out our children's messages of encouragement and hope. We are so proud to have such empathetic, supportive and caring pupils.

Uniform Expectations—Reminder

A polite reminder that your child should be prepared for school and in the correct uniform every day. If children are sent in to school with the wrong uniform, PE kit or footwear, parents will be called and asked to bring the correct items in immediately.

Dates for your diary

Date	Summer Term 2 Events					
5.6.23	Start of term,					
5.6.23	World Environment Day with Teach Rex					
7.6.23 -	Y6 Residential to London					
q.6.23						
13.6.23	Class Photographs					
14.6.23	Y5 Forest School Sessions with LittlefootHQ					
16.6.23	Father's Day Celebration Assemblies					
19.6.23	YI End of Year Class Trip to Smithills Farm					
20.6.23	YN & YR End of Year Class Trip to Farmer Ted's					
21.6.23	YR & YI Forest School Sessions with LittlefootHQ					
21.6.23	Y2 End of Year Class Trip to Bubbles and the Beach					
22.6.23	Y2 End of Year Class Trip to West Kirkby Watersports Centre & Beach					
23.6.23	Y4 Class Assembly - parents/carers welcome. Prompt 9am start					
23.6.23	Summer Fair @ 1.00 - 4.30pm					
26.6.23 -	Careers Week					
30.6.23	Cured & Week					
28.6.23	Y2 & Y3 Forest School Sessions with LittlefootHQ					
30.6.23	Y3 & Y4 End of Year Class Trip to BeWILDerwood					
30.6.23	Y5 Class Assembly - parents/carers welcome. Prompt 9am start					
3.7.23	Growing Up Week					
5.7.23	Y4 & Y6 Forest School Sessions with LittlefootHQ					
12.7.23	Sporte Day					
18.7.23	y6 Leaver' Service @ 9.30am					
18.7.23	У6 Prom @ 4.30 - 7.30pm					
19.7.23	Roby Park Fest 2023					
19.7.23	End of Term					

These dates are subject to change so please keep an eye on Class Charts for weekly updates.



If your contact details change at any time, please inform the office.

It is important we can contact you in case of emergencies. We must have <u>TWO</u> emergency contacts per pupil.